Mr. J. H. Guard, Clerk, Gillett Hotel, Manhattan, Kansas.

Dear Mr. Guard:

Thank you for your letter of the 4th instant advising that you are making reservations for our baseball team. We will double up - two in a room, and rooms without bath are satisfactory.

Of course, we might be rained out, and if we have to call off the games on April 10 and 11 we shall doubtless play on May 4 and 5. However, we will notify you if we are not coming.

Sincerely yours,

FCA: AH

Director of Physical Education and Recreation, Varsity Basketball and Baseball Coach.